
Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors 

Monthly meeting minutes 

Tuesday, March 17, 2020 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Phil Kriesel. Chair 

Kriesel confirmed the agenda was posted in appropriate places and the town’s website. 

Members present were Chairperson Phil Kriesel, Supervisors Bill Rudis and James Engman, Clerk Judy 

May, and Treasurer Joann Beltz. There were 3 audience members present. Roll call completed. 

Supervisor Rudis made a motion and seconded by Supervisor Engman to approve the Regular Monthly 

Meeting Minutes of February 19, 2020. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion to accept the March 2020 Expenditures as presented. Motion was 

seconded by Supervisor Engman. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Beltz reported an adjusted balance of $570,949.14.  

New Business: 

First agenda item: John Setzer-dog training ponds. John has been working with Oneida County and the WI 

DNR to create a parking area for those that want to train their dogs in the area of Trout Creek Rd. and 

Perch Lake. He would like the town to post a sign closing the parking area during spring thaw in order to 

keep the parking lot from getting rutted and torn up. The board agreed to post a sign. John was instructed 

to remind the board next spring. 

Second agenda item: Oneida County Proposed Ordinance 4-2020 Rec Vehicles and Detached Garages. 

Oneida County is looking for input from the town board. Chair Kriesel stated that he believes the county 

should not be able to look into property owner’s garages to see what they have in them related to the 

items as listed in the ordinance. Supervisor Rudis stated the wording was poorly written and that not 

property owners should be able to put the items listed in their own building. Supervisor Engman asked 

how they were going to enforce the ordinance. After a lengthy discussion about owner property rights, 

Supervisor Engman made a motion against the Chapter 9 Article 3-Exceptions to Zoning Permit 

Requirement detached garage definition. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Rudis. Motion carried by 

voice vote. Chairperson Kriesel made a motion to change the 5-days to 7-days zoning permit requirement 

for recreational videos as listed in the ordinance. Supervisor Rudis seconded the motion. Motion carried by 

voice vote. Clerk May was instructed to compose a letter to Oneida County outlining these motions. 

Third agenda item: Plan Commission proposed Marten subdivision – Ted Sommer shared the proposed 

map for the Marten subdivision on Hancock Lake Rd on Oneida Lake. Chair Kriesel stated that the Plan 

Commission had approved the subdivision at their last meeting. Ted explained that a road maintenance 

agreement would need to be established with property owners that were going to use Beltz Drive as it is a 

private driveway. A road maintenance association was recommended to manage the maintenance of the 

drive. Following discussion, Supervisor Rudis made a motion to approve the subdivision for the “Marten” 

Property Govt. Lots 1 & 3, Section 9 and part of Govt. Lot 3, Section 4 T36NR7E. Supervisor Engman 

seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice vote. 

Old Business: 

First agenda item: Oneida Lake Access – No new updates. 

Second agenda item: Town Roads 

• Road weight limit signs are in place. 

• Road closed signs are in place for spring thaw concerns. 

• An ambulance got stuck on Nose Lake Rd. Chair Kriesel asked the supervisors for input on how to 

handle this area in the winter as it has been an ongoing problem for emergency services to travel 
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certain areas of Nose Lake Rd. Following discussion, the board was in agreement to close a section 

of the roadway when snow prohibits safe travel in that area. 

• Supervisor Rudis asked when the annual road review would take place. They will tentatively 

schedule for the week of April 6th. Chair Kriesel will notify the clerk to post prior to meeting. 

• Supervisor Rudis suggested new sign posts for the weight limit signs as others are not clearly 

visible. 

• Rambling Lane – Global agreement has been written by the town’s attorney. Tabled to next month. 

Third agenda item: Public Comments 

• Clerk May announced that the spring primary election will be held on Tuesday, April 7th. 

Preparations have been made to ensure voter and poll worker safety at the polling location. There 

has been a substantial increase in absentee voting. 

• Supervisor Engman asked about the Waldinger/Birch Bay Rd. lawsuit. Chair Kriesel attended a 

hearing with Judge Bloom. The judge ruled that it will go to trial. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Rudis and seconded by Supervisor Engman to adjourn the meeting at 

7:10 p.m. Motion carried by voice vote.  


